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[1] Fifth Gulf Seismic Forum was successfully over 

 

I had attended the Fifth Gulf Seismic Forum (GFS5, see IISEE Newsletter No.23) held in Yemen 

two weeks ago and met many ex-participants in Yemen and Egypt. All five Yemenite ex-participants 

from Seismic Observation Center are very fine and welcomed me so much. They worked hard as 

members of a host organization. Almost all ex-participants made their presentation at GSF5 on 

earthquake mechanisms, source process, microtremor, earth fissuring and broadband seismic 

observation. I'm very pleased to know they continue their studies learnt in Japan. I hope IISEE staff 

will attend international meetings held in your countries and meet you in near future.  

Photo 1. All Yemenee ex-participants 
and others. 

Photo 2. All Egyptian ex-participants. 

 



Photo 3. Old City of Sana'a (World 
Heritage) 

Photo 4. Lesi Volcano and residents 
welcoming us.  

 

Nobuo HURUKAWA 

Director, IISEE 
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We send this IISEE Newsletter to ex-participants whose e-mail addresses are known. 

The IISEE send you new information actively and accept your contribution at any time. 

In order to enlarge our IISEE network, we'd like to ask you to invite your fellow 

ex-participants whose e-mail addresses are unknown to us to join us. We welcome your 

comments about the IISEE Newsletter. Please feel free to send us your comments and 

opinions. 

Email: iiseenews@kenken.go.jp 

website: http://iisee.kenken.go.jp 
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